Chehalem mountain is an agricultural & residential area whose growth in cannabis facilities has gone unchecked or regulated since
legalized some 5 years ago.

| own 38 acres, have 2 ‘grows’ / facilities within 400 yards of my property.

1) Albert Way property (which has changed ownership) - county has yet to inspect ?

2) Courtney Rd & Mt Top Rd

| have never had any communications from the county on time, place & manner of marijuana/ hemp growth or processing facilities.
Ownership of 1 of the facilities has changed, yet the county has failed to follow up with processor - inspect buildings for proper fire
safety.

Having agricultural land, our water supply is vulnerable as well as our residential well water. Did we not learn critical fire risk in
September 20207 It took truckloads of water for TVF & R as well as plane water tanker to get fire under control?

There are NO Hydrants up on the mountain, | was a member of the rural fire board & know the critical needs of water during fire
season- we are dependent on TVF & R and the county to protect our properties. Butane facility has no place near our homes. We
urge the county to follow/ learn Other legalized state statutes (Colorado, Washington) to protect Oregonians’ land and water wells.
Yamhill county must do better.



